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Period 9 
Dear Sir Isaac Newton,   
     Your three laws of motion have vastly impacted  
the daily life of residents of the planet Earth.  
Personally, before I even was aware of them, they  
still affected my actions. I sit in a car, I pull  
suitcases, and I've seen rockets launch. All are your  
three laws come to life. Truly, they are universal.  
 
     Your first law, the law of inertia. An object  
stays in motion unless an unbalanced force impedes its  
motion. I have sat in a car nearly every day of my  
life, and I put on a seatbelt. Inertia is an object’s  
tendency to stay in the same motion it has been in.  
When the vehicle stops suddenly, my body's inertia  
causes me to fly forward at the car’s previous speed.  
My seatbelt counteracts my body's inertia, thus  
stopping my head from hitting the seat in front of me.   
 
     Your second law, the force of an object is equal  
to its mass times its acceleration. When I pull a  
suitcase, if it's mass is greater, it requires more  
force to pull. However, if it's acceleration is  
greater, less force is needed. In addition, if an  
empty wagon is being pulled, it's low mass multiplied  
by its high acceleration cequals little to no force is  
required.  
 
     And lastly, your third law. For every action,  
there is an opposite reaction. I've watched videos of  
many rocket launches. And now I finally understand how  

 



it is done. The force pushing on the ground from the  
rocket is applied back to the rocket, propelling it up  
into space. Furthermore, I have pushed off a pool wall  
to go faster. The force from my feet is transferred  
back from the wall, rocketing me through the water.  
Your third law is very important when referring to the  
push aspect of a force.   
 
     In sum, your three laws have a heavy influence on  
the daily lives of the citizens of this planet. From  
inertia in a car, to pulling a suitcase, and launching  
a rocket, your laws are everywhere. People may be  
focused on politics, the environment, nuclear weapons,  
but your laws endure. The three laws of motion. Your  
genius is forever embedded on Earth.   
 
Sincerely, 
Tate Sherman 
 
  


